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· The February 23, 2010 OSC Meeting Minutes and Highlights were approved. 
OSC Items


Joint Planning Status

· Ed Ernst reported that the EIPC had recently conducted three Stakeholder webinars to present the proposed Stakeholder process and solicit feedback. There is a planned Stakeholder Meeting scheduled for April 22-23 in St. Louis to finalize the Stakeholder process. The EIPC Executive continues to work with DOE to finalize the EIPC – DOE contract. The EIPC Technical groups continue to mobilize their resources to begin the technical analysis as soon as the contractual and governance issues are settled. Updated information on the EIPC activities can be found on the website (www.eipconline.com). Sam Waters reported that the EIPC Regulatory Group likewise is continuing to mobilize resources. He noted that one of this groups concerns relates to their representation on the EIPC Stakeholder Steering Committee and their level of control over the study work. 
· Sam Waters reported on the recent meeting between the NC Transmission Owners and SC Transmission Owners (TOs). He noted that they are exchanging planning criteria information using the previously developed NCTPC planning criteria template. They have selected 2015 and 2020 as the study years for this year’s analysis and will focus their analysis on the NC-SC border with an emphasis on developing joint solutions, if feasible. The TOs are also coordinating the exchange of the interchange schedule information to be used in the studies. The completion of the technical analysis and distribution of the analysis results is targeted for the end of September. It was decided that the NC – SC TOs would share the scope of their work but would not share any base case data with any other stakeholders until the results were published and the data could be shared with all stakeholders at the same time under the established FERC regulations. 
· Ed Ernst reported that the SIRPP group continues with their technical analysis for the 5 planning studies selected for the 2009 -2010 scope of work. The SIRPP Study Group is targeting mid-April for the completion of the preliminary studies and providing the stakeholders with a report on the results. 

· Rich Wodyka reported on the March 11th NCTPC - PJM planning group meeting in Greensboro, NC. Rich highlighted the meeting discussions which included:
1. Current planning activities and 2009 study results

2. Generator interconnection queue information and the use of PJM evaluation tool and evaluation criteria

3. Load forecasting trends 

4. Wind development activities and RPM standards impact on planning

5. Interchange and dispatch data exchange

6. NERC CIP standards development activities

7. Congestion management solutions related to the PJM – Progress solution being developed

8. Market Efficiency solutions as they relate to planning

9. Modeling assumptions for rollover rights associated with PTP and DNRs 

10. Update company contacts for data and model development coordination

· Rich Wodyka reported on a recent inquiry made by the Southern Alliance for Clean Energy regarding the collaboration of the NCTPC study work with transmission analysis that this group is interested in doing. Their interest is in evaluating the impact on the transmission system for locating large amounts of wind resources off the coast of Georgia and transmitting the wind energy into different parts of the Eastern Interconnection.  Rich explained to this group that the NCTPC process is generally limited to the NC geographic territory and the scope of their analysis would be better served through the EIPC and/or SIRPP planning groups that encompass a much larger geographic territory.    
TAG / ITP Update

· Rich Wodyka reported that the PWG has recommended that the next TAG meeting be held on May 18th so that various study updates could be made at that time. The OSC approved the May 18th date for the next TAG meeting and selected the ElectriCities office as the location. 

PWG Update

· Bob Pierce reported that the 2010 study models are being finalized. Bob noted that the PWG is finalizing the modeling of the wind resources and determining the appropriate load levels for testing.  
· Bob Pierce reported the PWG has evaluated the four Enhanced Access Scenarios requests from Southern Power and has concluded that this analysis can be completed in parallel with the existing 2010 Study Scope. The OSC approved the inclusion of the four Enhanced Access Scenarios requests from Southern Power into the 2010 Study Scope of Work. The Enhanced Access Scenario study results will be reported in the NCTPC Plan Report at the end of the year. 
· The OSC discussed the recent FERC Reliability Orders and agreed to evaluate filing comments related to the following:
1. NOPR regarding the definition of Bulk Power Transmission to be 100 kV and above except for radial load serving lines.
2. New TPL2 standards for back-up and redundant relay protection.

3. PRC 23 for relay load reliability on sub-230 kV networks 

4. FERC guidance on assessment of penalties for non-compliance
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